Wroxeter & Uppington Parish Council

DRAFT Minutes of the meeting held in the Wroxeter Hotel

on Monday, 12th March 2012, at 7.30 pm
1. APOLOGIES: Cllrs M Jones & D Millington.  Apologies accepted. 
2. PRESENT:  Cllrs B Nelson (Chairman), V Amos, L Davies, C A Eade, J Guttridge, V McChesney, M Millington & S Rowlands also SV Cllr C Wild & Mr R A Pittaway (Clerk).
3. DECLARATIONS OF PERSONAL OR PREJUDICIAL INTERESTS: None.
4. REPORTS: Cllr Wild outlined the influences Parish Plans may or may not have over planning matters and other issues affecting the parish.  There was also some discussion on Delivering Local Priorities through Partnership Working. This parish’s position remains unchanged.
5. MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING on 9th January 2012 that had been circulated were accepted by all who were then present and signed by the Chairman.
6. ARISING FROM THE MINUTES:

a) Uppington white-lining – 9a. It was reported that the work was scheduled but yet to be undertaken.
b) Glebe Farmhouse road flooding – 9b.  Cllr Nelson outlined his recent liaison with SC and agreed to pursue the matter again.
c) LJC Jubilee project funding – 10c. After discussion it was agreed to present a commemorative mug to every child under 16 in the parish. Final numbers must be forwarded to the Clerk by end March so the order could be placed. There would also be a figure of £300 each allocated to both the Uppington and Wroxeter communities should they wish to organise a celebratory party.  Also, Cllr McChesney would explore suitable sites for planting commemorative trees.
7. PLANNING MATTERS:

a) The Clerk had circulated details of the Application for change of use to wood store & workshop at the English Heritage site in Wroxeter. No comments had been received.
b) The Clerk had circulated details of the Application for a woodshed & office at the National Trust site at Norton Drive, Norton. No comments had been received.
c) SC had notified that the Conversion of disused barns to business use, to include demolition of existing lean to store room, re-installation of doors, windows and part of mezzanine floor at Wheathill Farm, Norton, Shrewsbury had been Granted Permission.
d) SC had notified that the Works to facilitate installation of secondary glazing to 7 windows and double glazing to 1 window; replacement door and internal alterations affecting a Grade II Star Listed Building at Tern Lodge, Attingham Park, Atcham, had been Granted Permission.
e) SC had notified that the Installation of 52 roof mounted PV solar panels at Raby Sawmill, Uppington, had been Granted Permission.
8. FINANCE:

a) Lloyds/TSB statements showing balances of £1,426.38 (current) & £1,120.27 (deposit).
b) Clerk’s Jan/Feb WFHA £6 + expenses £13.21 = £19.21. Cheque approved nem con.

c) Wroxeter Hotel: room charge - £10.00. Cheque approved nem con.
d) SC reimbursement of clerk’s pay and tax payments - £1,347.42. Cheque approved nem con.
e) Grant to Under the Wrekin magazine - £50.00. Cheque approved nem con.
f) Grant to Uppington PCC - £150.00. Cheque approved nem con.

g) Approval of the 2011/2012 Financial Risk Assessment was Proposed by Cllr McChesney, Seconded by Cllr Eade and all in favour.

h) Appointment of Charles Armstrong as Internal Auditor for the 2011/2012 accounts was Proposed by Cllr McChesney, Seconded by Cllr Eade and all in favour.
9. CORRESPONDENCE: 
a) Daniel Kawczynski had sent the Clerk details of his concerns over the boundary changes recently proposed by the LibDems. After discussion the prospect of losing the Severn Valley division of Shrewsbury to become a larger constituency of Telford was not acceptable and it was Proposed by Cllr McChesney that the Clerk establish a mechanism for conveying the Parish Council’s endorsement of the Boundary Commission’s original review proposals where only the name of the Shrewsbury & Atcham seat is changed. Seconded by Cllr Guttridge and all in favour. Councillors were also encouraged to communicate this individually.
10.  SHROPSHIRE COUNCIL MATTERS: 

a) SC had notified affected parish councils that the BT telephone Kiosk in the B4380 layby at Leighton would shortly be removed due to lack of use.
11. NEXT MEETING & CLOSE:
a) The date of the next ordinary meeting of the Parish Council was confirmed as Monday, 14th May 2012 in The Wroxeter Hotel, following the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.30 pm.

b) The Chairman thanked everyone for attending then closed the meeting at 8.45 pm.
